
 

City of Sand Point Council Meeting 
 

 

 

Workshop: Tuesday, September 8, 2015 – 2:00 p.m. 

Meeting: Tuesday, September 8, 2015 – 7:00 p.m. 





 

ROLL CALL 



  

THERE IS A WORKSHOP FOR THIS MEETING AT 2 P.M. – SAME DAY IN CITY CHAMBERS 
  

POSTED 09/02/15 

 
      CITY OF SAND POINT 
(packet will be available on website September 4, 
2015 www.sandpointak.com ) 
 

 

 

  MAYOR 
Mayor Glen Gardner Jr. - Office Exp. 2017 
   

     
COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Danny Cumberlidge Seat A - Exp. 2016 
Allan Starnes  Seat B - Exp. 2017  
Shirley Brown   Seat C - Exp. 2016 
Jack Foster Jr.   Seat D - Exp. 2017       
Marita Gundersen Seat E -  Exp. 2015 
Rayette McGlashan  Seat F - Exp. 2015

SAND POINT CITY COUNCIL 
MEETING AGENDA 
CITY CHAMBERS 

 
Regular Meeting         Tuesday, September 8, 2015   7:00 pm 
       

CALL TO ORDER 
ROLL CALL 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
CONSENT AGENDA: 

1.  Minutes: Minutes of Regular Meeting on August 11, 2015 
 
       REPORTS: 

1. Finance Officer 
2. Administrator 
3. DPS Director 
4. Fire Chief  
5. Public Works Director 
6. Harbor Master 
7. Student Representative 

 
   HEARINGS, ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: 

1. Resolution 15-14: Appointing Election Judges 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 
       NEW BUSINESS 

1. QTT Environmental Dept. Donation Request 
2. 2016 Close Up Donation Request 
3. Building Permit: AHA Duplex 

 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

       COUNCIL COMMENTS 
       ADJOURNMENT      

http://www.sandpointak.com/
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Regular Meeting Minutes  

             Tuesday, August 11, 2015 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
CALL TO ORDER: 
The regular meeting of the Sand Point City Council was held Tuesday, August 11, 2015, in the Sand Point Council 
Chambers.  Mayor Glen Gardner, Jr. called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
Glen Gardner, Jr.   Mayor  Present 
Danny Cumberlidge  Seat A  Present - excused  
Allan Starnes     Seat B      Present via teleconference 
Shirley Brown    Seat C  Present 
Jack Foster, Jr.    Seat D    Present - excused 
Marita Gundersen   Seat E  Present  
Rayette McGlashan  Seat F  Present 
 
A quorum was established. 
  
Staff in attendance: 
Andy Varner, Administrator  
Shannon Sommer, City Clerk  
John Lucking, Jr., Manager of Public Safety 
David Stokes, Public Works Director 
Richard Kochuten, Sr., Harbor Master 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
Mayor Glen Gardner, Jr. requested a motion to approve the agenda. 
MOTION:   Councilperson Marita Gundersen made a motion to adopt the agenda with the addition of the Silver 
Salmon Derby Donation Request. 
SECOND:    Councilperson Rayette McGlashan seconded the motion. 
VOTE:         Motion passed unanimously.  
 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 

1. Minutes of July 16, 2015 Meeting Minutes. 
Mayor Glen Gardner Jr. requested a motion to approve the consent agenda. 
MOTION:     Councilperson Shirley Brown made a motion to approve the consent agenda. 
SECOND:     Councilperson Marita Gundersen seconded the motion. 
VOTE:          Motion passed unanimously.  
 
REPORTS: 
Finance Officer- Krista Galvin 
Finance Officer Krista Galvin reported that for the month of June 2015, we received $68,319.25 in Raw Fish Tax 
and $90,197.01 in Sales Tax. She included a bank balance and expenditure and revenue guidelines. 
 
Administrator - Andy Varner 
Administrator Andy Varner reported PND Engineers finished the duel dock concept design; DOT will issue an RFP 
for design and environmental work this month. Irina Morozova will arrive the next day, to assist with audit prep, 
Sales Tax compliance with Sand Point Services and AC Value center (liquor). The City will move into an e-billing 
system with Wells Fargo Bank for utilities and other bills, there will be a slight increase in banks fees for the 
service. At the end of July, we received our Revenue Sharing payment of $134,653. He is talking to the retailer and 
manufacturer of the rubber mulch at the City playground, he documenting Public Works time and equipment hours 
to remove the steel pieces to determine if more action is needed. The retailer will send a magnetized rake to run 
through the mulch. We have received the USDA grant for a pre-planning/pre-engineering report for Drinking Water, 
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Wastewater and Solid Waste. The firm CRW had the best proposal, at $63,000.  The NPFMC is accepting 
comments on the Gulf trawl bycatch management, it will have a significant impact on Sand Point and King Cove, 
and he recommends submitting a letter on importance of the resource availability and jobs in this community. He 
will attend the AML summer meeting in Ketchikan next week; they will speak of Marijuana laws and revenue 
sharing. 
 
Department of Public Safety - Chief John Lucking, Jr.  
Manager of Public Safety John Lucking, Jr. reported he included statistical information in his report; there was a 
skiff fire in the upland storage area, he thanked Public Works Director Stokes and his crew for their help assisting 
with the situation. 
 
Councilperson Rayette McGlashan asked if we were any closer to hiring a Fire Chief.  Mayor Gardner replied it will 
be dealt with next month. Councilperson Shirley Brown asked if anything could be done about the recent eagle 
attack.  Manager Lucking replied nothing can be done by the department, but the tree will be cut down at the end of 
the fishing season. 
 
Public Works Director – David Stokes 
Public Works Director David Stokes reported they swept roads twice and graded roads, they worked on the big 
crusher in the Quarry and little crusher in the shop, they worked in the rock pit and crushed 600 yds, they completed 
placing the mulch in the playground but had to go back to remove wiring, they fixed a loader tire, they repaired the 
Euclid Dump truck, they cleared trees for FAA in the back trails and rented the excavator for the job, they worked 
on the Gehl for the Harbor, they did 3 test holes for AHA for a duplex building, and will demolish the old Fish and 
Game building the following week. 
 
Landfill 
They continue to haul increased garbage, and haul large items/garbage away from dumpsters. 
 
Recycling Center 
They continue to stay busy with the increased amount of glass. 
 
Water and Sewer 
Water/Sewer Supervisor Allen Hill’s report included in the packet. 
 
Harbor Master - Richard Kochuten, Sr. 
Harbor Master Richard Kochuten Sr. reported electrical parts have been ordered for the Harbor and changed two of 
the plug-ins. Due to the damages made to the light pole at the dock; they replaced it with whole new one. He stated 
he spoke with Kirk Ihander who had developed a product to rid of oil spills on the ground, etc. Mr. Ihander will 
arrive soon with samples; Harbor Master Kochuten is interested to try his samples. 
 
Administrator Varner asked if the boat owners are warned of the dangers of the electricity. Harbor Master Kochuten 
replied all boat owners must sign an agreement for electricity, the agreement states all fees, etc. 
 
HEARINGS, ORDINANCES, AND RESOLUTIONS: None. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  

1. ATV Code and Helmet Laws Discussion 
Postponed until Septembers meeting. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Silver Salmon Derby Donation Request 
Councilperson Rayette McGlashan stated this year is the 10th anniversary, and expect another great turn out. 
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Councilperson Shirley Brown asked if the derby solicits from other businesses for donations and what is being done 
to the money in the bank currently.  Councilperson McGlashan replied it is used for supplies, and distributed for 
donations. 
 
MOTION:     Councilperson Marita Gundersen made a motion to approve $800 to the Silver Salmon Derby. 
SECOND:     Councilperson Shirley Brown seconded the motion. 
VOTE:          Motion passed unanimously.  
 

2. General Dynamics Lease 
Administrator Varner explained this 5 year lease renewal is related to the department of defense agreement; it is for 
the structure behind the shop. 
MOTION:     Councilperson Rayette McGlashan made a motion to renew the General Dynamics Lease. 
SECOND:     Councilperson Shirley Brown seconded the motion. 
VOTE:          Motion passed unanimously.  
 

3. Radionuclide Monitoring Station Agreement with U.S. Dept. of Labor 
MOTION:   Councilperson Rayette McGlashan made a motion to approve the Radionuclide Monitoring Station 
Agreement with U.S. Dept. of Labor. 
SECOND:     Councilperson Marita Gundersen seconded the motion. 
VOTE:          Motion passed unanimously.  

 
4. TelAlaska City Building Cabling Proposal 

Mayor Gardner explained the wiring needs to be redone and only located in one city office, instead of scattered in 
several offices. 
MOTION:    Councilperson Shirley Brown made a motion to approve the TelAlaska Cable quote. 
SECOND:     Councilperson Rayette McGlashan seconded the motion. 
VOTE:          Motion passed unanimously.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: None. 
 
COUNCIL COMMENTS: 
Councilperson Shirley Brown asked if there was a plastic bag ban in our ordinances.  Mayor Gardner replied we will 
look into it. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
MOTION:    Councilperson Rayette McGlashan made a motion to adjourn. 
SECOND:    Councilperson Marita Gundersen seconded the motion. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:34 PM. 
 
  _________________________________ 
                                                                                  Glen Gardner, Jr., Mayor        
 
ATTEST: 
                    
_________________________________                                                                 
Shannon Sommer, City Clerk 
 



 

REPORTS 



 

 

FINANCE OFFICER 

















TO:  Mayor Gardner 
  City Council Members 
 
FROM: Andy Varner 
  City Administrator 
 
DATE:  September 3, 2015 
 
SUBJ:  Monthly Report for September 2015 
 
Sorry I couldn’t join you. Here are a few issues we’ve been working on since the last report: 
 
EMS/EATs 

- After a couple of meetings with EATs, we are very close to having an EMS/ambulance 
MOA that delineates responsibilities and will enable us to receive reimbursements for 
service, among other things. As it stands now a typical ambulance ride should be a 
roughly $400-500 reimbursement, with a percentage split between the City and EATs. 
That will help us reimburse volunteers per trip, rather than a monthly stipend. We hope 
that rewards those that give their time a bit fairer, and will also help with some of the 
EMS costs. Our EMS Dept is now enrolled in the Medicaid system, which would allow 
us to receive those reimbursements in addition to private carriers, Veteran’s, IHS, etc. 
EATs would handle the billing. 

 
HEALTH INSURANCE 

- At the beginning of September, nine employees had opted out of the City’s health plan. 
With a difference between the monthly insurance premium ($1035) per employee and the 
monthly stipend ($480) in lieu of insurance being $555, this will save the City 
approximately $5000 each month. 

 
ALASKA ENERGY AUTHORITY 

- After months and months of badgering, AEA’s Power Cost Equalization person finally 
got back to me at the end of August and the rest of our Community Facility PCE 
applications were accepted, 10 in all. Our City buildings and facilities will now start 
getting a PCE rate for TDX electricity which will save at least a couple thousand dollars a 
month. We will also receive credits for these facilities, retroactive to July 1, 2014, 
meaning we won’t have any bills for most of those facilities for months. 
 

FINANCE 
- BDO was in Sand Point all last week to do the audit, and from all indications it went 

well. Irina and Krista and Kurtis all worked hard to get everything in order and they were 
well prepared. 

- Our finance department met with Wells Fargo last week to start implementing an e-
billing option for our customer billing. The goal of this is to save time and resources in 
our office, and to give residents and businesses the option of paying their City bills 
online.  

 
WATER/SEWER/SOLID WASTE MASTER PLANNING 

- We received the final paperwork for the USDA grant agreement, and CRW got the 
contract to do the master plan for the facilities. I anticipate they will visit the community 
sometime in October to check things out.  

- Additionally, we’ll post for water/sewer positions within the week. 
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RED STAR GOLD 
- I spoke to the Red Star Gold folks that are prospecting claims on Unga, and have stakes 

on Popof Island too. According to their investor stakeholder, this summer’s drilling 
program advanced their knowledge of the prospect and subsequent plans for future work 
programs. If you recall last month a few folks were visiting: their Chairman, Chief 
geologist and one of their largest shareholders who wanted to see first-hand what they 
have up on Unga. Since last summer they’ve raised $3.3 M in capital for exploration. The  
Unga asset is the top priority of the company, with 95% of their assets going into drilling 
and exploring that deposit (primarily the Shumagin Prospect- see FYI for the image of 
the drilling trends). 

- They are hoping to come up and do one more round of drilling with the next month or so, 
otherwise they’ll have to wait until next summer. Paul assured me that they will come in 
and do a presentation for the Council the next time their team is on Unga. 
 

RED DOME QUARRY/THE ALEUT CORP. 
- The City sent an offer letter to the Aleut Corp to gauge their Board’s interest in selling 

the Red Dome Cove Quarry. The issue was tabled at their last meeting as they requested 
some additional survey information, which we supplied.  

 
COPPER RIVER SEAFOODS 

- The Mayor and I had a meeting with the President and CEO of Copper River Seafoods in 
Anchorage. They are an aggressive company and have shoreside plants mostly in SE and 
PWS, but they have an interest in the Alaska Peninsula. 

 
AML 

- The AML summer meeting was in Ketchikan. After several presentations there and 
talking with the Governor, I feel comfortable not doing anything with marijuana 
regulations- especially related to commercial enterprises- until the Legislature takes it up 
next session.  

- With the State budget situation what it is and a shrinking pool, these are AML’s 
following projections for Sand Point revenue sharing: FY16 $134,653; FY17 at $89,093; 
and FY18 at $68,875 ($65,778 less than this year’s payment). New revenues and savings 
for the City will be important going forward to help fill this gap. 
 

DOCK REPLACEMENT 
- DOT has taken some time issuing the RFP for design and environmental work, but I 

finally saw the draft of it last week and it will go out any day. They were having issues 
receiving subsurface data from the Corps of Engineers when the new harbor was built.   
 

50TH ANNIVERSARY 
- Sand Point was incorporated as a City in 1966. We should plan a celebration for next 

year. I just wanted to plant that seed in people’s minds.  



 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Honorable Glen Gardner, Mayor, City of Sand Point 

 Andy Varner, City Administrator, City of Sand Point 

Mr.  Danny Cumberlidge, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point 

 Mr.  Allan Starnes, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point 

 Ms. Shirley Brown, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point 

 Mr.  Jack Foster Jr, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point 

Ms. Marita Gundersen, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point   

 Ms. Rayette McGlashan, City Councilperson, City of Sand Point 

 

From: John H. Lucking, Jr., Director of Public Safety 

 

Date: September 6th, 2015 

 

Ref: Department of Public Safety’s Monthly Report for August 2015 

 

  

Police Department 
Director of Public Safety / Emergency Manager 

 John H. Lucking, Jr. 

 

Police Officers 

 Officer Eric Tupper  

 Officer Alvin Osterback, Jr. 

 Officer Michael Chiesa 

 

 

Administrative Assistant 

 Denise Mobeck/Day Dispatcher  

 

Dispatchers 

 Alfred ‘Jesse’ Pesterkoff, 911 Dispatcher   

 Christine Nielsen, 911 Dispatcher 

 

 

 

 

  

SAND POINT 

 
 

 

  

DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC SAFETY 

  

Post Office Box 423 

  

Sand Point, Alaska 99661 

  

  John    

    

  -    TEL: (907)383-3700 
  

  

  FAX:(907)383-5496 
EMAIL: sppd@arctic.net 

 

JOHN H.  LUCKING, JR 

CHIEF OF POLICE 

mailto:sppd@arctic.net


 

 

 

Police Division Activity 

 

AUGUST 2015 
 

14 cases were generated  
2 DUI 
3 Assault 
1 Criminal trespass 
3 MICS investigation 
1 DUI, Refusal, DWLR 
1 VCOR 
1 arrest warrant 
1 habitual minor consuming 
1 criminal mischief 
 

There were 7 persons jailed   
2 DUI 
1 DUI, Refusal, DWLR 
1 Criminal Mischief 
1 VCOR 
1 Habitual minor consuming 
1 MICS 

 
There were 44 calls to 911  
           11 MOC  
 2  ambulance needed 

4  assault  
 4  drunken disturbance 
 1  welfare check 

18 misdial or hang ups  
1  DV assault 
1  noise complaint 
1  discovery of controlled substance 

 1  disorderly conduct 
   
Officer Calls for Service  

1 drunk person passed out in ditch 
2 Trespass 
1 Restraining order 
1 Criminal mischief 
 

Other Officer Activity 
1 fireworks complaint  
2 paper service 
1 welfare check 
1 vehicle in ditch 

 1 prisoner medical attention 
 1 criminal mischief/prowler  

1 courtesy transport to clinic 
 2 courtesy transports to residence 
 1 prisoner transport to airport 
  



 

 
 
5 traffic stops  

2 DUI stops 
  1 warning no helmet on passenger   
  1 warning equipment violation 
  1 warning for stop sign violation  
 
Police vehicles received new tires 
 
 
 

    

EMS Division 

Chief of EMS Division: 

 Denise Mobeck, EMS Coordinator 

 

EMS Activity:  
 

Ambulance received new tires  
 
Rescue1 transported 2 patients to clinic 
Rescue1 transported 4 patients to airport for medevac  
Rescue1 transported 1 patient to and from airport for PenAir flight 
 
 
 

 

Fire Division 
Chief of Fire Division: 

 Vacant, administrative duties being fulfilled by DPS Director and supported by DPS and 

DPW staff. 

 

Activity: 

 

 The primary fire truck was out for service for a short period for this month. It has since been returned 

ready for response. 

 Recruitment efforts continue as the department seeks to fill the vacant fire chief position.  

 All monthly incident reports were filed with the State Fire Marshal’s Office maintaining agency 

certifications 

 

 

 





August 2015 W&S 
 
Lift Stations: 

 Replaced pump in Jumps L/S 

 Ordered another spare pump. We use the same pumps at Jumps and Mud Bay. 
 
Ordered: 

 Various ½ inch through 2 inch brass pipe fittings to restock for repairs 

 Spare chlorine injection pump 

 Tubing and fittings to replace tubing and sight glass on our two chlorine analyzers 

 Tubing and screens to keep rust particles out of the altitude valve controls. 
 
Repairs: 

 Replaced gaskets on leaking sight glass of filter #2 in water plant 

 Replaced O-rings on leaking 10 inch valve in water plant 
 
School pump house: 

 Jason filled the pool and did a very good job of not overheating our pumps by filling it too fast. 
 
Sewer plants: 

 Pumped out three vacuum truck loads from Russian Town plant. 

 Asked Brad Blackstone, ANTHC engineer, to look into possible upgrades to handle what looks 
like inflow that may exceed design capacity of Russian Town sewer plant. 

 Removed Russian Town sewer plant bypass line from beach.  We installed a cap on line that 
connects to outfall line about 18” below beach surface.  A new bypass can be installed, but this 
one had to go to keep it from breaking.  It was under tension, bowed and places were almost 
worn through. 

 Worked with an ANTHC engineer and two surveyors on the replacement of two manholes, the 
wastewater line to the beach, and the ocean outfall line.  Construction is during the summer of 
2016. 

 Sent pictures in of fencing at Russian Town, Kelly Avenue sewer plant, Kelly Avenue sludge 
lagoon and school pump house to Acme Fence Company in Anchorage.  Noted problems below 
the pictures.  Also listed a few changes like making a double gate at the Kelly Avenue sludge 
pond since two of us can’t roll the existing gate back and forth.  Got a quote back for just under 
$500 for all the parts.  I still need to review the quote to make sure they included all the things 
we need to add like hinges and gate latches. 

 
Sewer system: 

 Replaced shattered ABS sewer pipe from Jon Bruneau’s.  We installed much tougher pipe to 
handle occasional vehicle traffic. 

 
Shut offs and notices: 

 Gave two customers 48 hour shut off notices and both then made payment plans with the City. 

 Digging in Mud Bay to find a customer’s valve box that is over their shut off valve.   



Sand Point Harbor report 09/08/2015 

All's going fine. 

Changed some parts on Travelift, waiting for the tech from Kendrick Equipment to arrive this 

month to finish repairs. 

Hauled 20 boats during August. 

Worked with Silver Salmon Derby at the gear shed. 

Hauled used oils to city shop. 

Dump runs on a regular basis. 

Machinery serviced on a regular basis, oiled and lubed. 

A few people are inquiring about the derelict vessels in the yard. Is it time to put more up for 

sale? 

That is all I have to report. 

 
Richard Kochuten Sr. 
Harbor Master 
 



 

HEARINGS, ORDINANCES 

AND RESOLUTIONS  





 

OLD BUSINESS 



 

NEW BUSINESS 
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ADJOURNMENT 
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ALASKA USA FEDERAL CREDIT UNION
PO Box 196613  Anchorage, Alaska 99519-6613

www.alaskausa.org

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT
ACCOUNT 1957756
STATEMENT PERIOD

FROM 08-01-15
THROUGH 08-31-15

PAGE 1

CITY OF SAND POINT, ALASKA
PO BOX 249
SAND POINT AK 99661-0249

Low payments on loans and insurance!

Alaska USA offers consumer loans and insurance for cars, trucks, ATVs, and more!
Leave some money in your pocket by taking advantage of great rates and low payments

on your next purchase with Alaska USA.

Save when you apply online at alaskausa.org and get a free insurance quote!

ACCOUNT SUMMARY

SHARE ACCOUNTS

10
80

SHARE SAV
CERTIFICATE
TOTAL SHARE ACCOUNTS

 
 

DIVIDENDS
YEAR-TO-DATE

          0.00
        402.40

WITHHOLDING
YEAR-TO-DATE

0.00
0.00

PREVIOUS
BALANCE
          0.00

    200,250.18

NEW
BALANCE
          0.00

    200,402.40_____________
    200,402.40

SHARE SAV - 10

Effective Posted TRANSACTION DESCRIPTION AMOUNT BALANCE EXPANDED TRANSACTION DESCRIPTION

CERTIFICATE - 80 (MATURITY DATE  12-11-2016)   DIV RATE  0.895%

Effective Posted TRANSACTION DESCRIPTION AMOUNT BALANCE EXPANDED TRANSACTION DESCRIPTION

08-31 08-31

DIVIDEND YEAR TO DATE

DEPOSIT DIVIDEND 0.895%

DIVIDEND YEAR TO DATE

NEW BALANCE

NEW BALANCE

PREVIOUS BALANCE

PREVIOUS BALANCE

0.00

152.22

402.40

200402.40

0.00

200402.40

0.00

200250.18
ANNUAL PERCENTAGE YIELD EARNED
0.90% FROM 08/01/15 THROUGH 08/31/15
BASED ON AVERAGE DAILY BALANCE OF
200,250.18

END OF STATEMENT

011-208
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August 21, 2015 
 
Dick Jacobsen, Chairman of the Board 
The Aleut Corporation 
 
Re: Purchase of Red Cove Dome Quarry 
 
 
Dear Chairman Jacobsen, 
 
I am pleased to hear that The Aleut Corporation is open to a sale of the Red Cove Dome Quarry. As 
we previously described in our April 23, 2015 letter, the City is interested in an outright purchase 
of the acreage and sub-surface rights of the quarry. The City has been crushing rock in the quarry 
since the beginning of summer, and we see the rock pit as a long-term community asset that can 
provide jobs and year-round materials for the residents and businesses of Sand Point. 
 
The City contracted for a survey of the area in May 2015, at 16.81 acres (see Exhibit A). After 
analyzing the spring survey, the City is willing to offer $100,000 to purchase the quarry “as is.” 
 
I and our City Administrator Andy Varner would be happy to address this subject with the TAC 
Board of Directors at your next scheduled meeting. Please let me know if this offer would be 
acceptable to the Board. I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
 
Glen Gardner, Jr. 
Mayor 
  
 
Cc: The Aleut Corporation Board of Directors 
 Melvin Smith, Aleut Real Estate, LLC 
 
 
Enclosures: Red Cove Dome Quarry Survey, All Points North LLC 



Exhibit A

















Land Position

Q3 2015

TSX.V  RGC  |  www.redstargold.com
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1

2

3

Redstar’s Land Holdings

Apollo-Sitka Federal Patented Claims

• 100% Ownership 

• 15 Claims, ~256.5 Acres

Shumagin State Mining Claims

• 100% Ownership 

• 6 Claims, 240 Acres

Adjacent Land Agreements

Subsurface Estate Agreement

• Aleut Corporation-Completed

Surface Estate Agreements

• Unga Corporation-Completed

• Shumagin Corporation- Not Initiated

100% Land Consolidation with Strong 

Working Partnership Being Established 

with Aleut and Unga Corporations

2

3
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